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Monday 31st March 2025 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Swimming Lessons 
 
Swimming lessons will start on Monday 28th April for children in Hornbeams and Hawthorns and Thursday 1st 
May for children in Willows and Maples.  The children will be going swimming up to and including the week 
commencing 14th July.  All swimming lessons will take place at the swimming pool at Market Rasen C of E 
Primary School.  

The Hornbeams and Hawthorns children will swim on a Monday morning, travelling by bus accompanied by 
Mrs Watson, Mrs Suddaby, Mrs Crawford, Mrs Vaughan, Mrs Creek and a parent helper.  They will be taught 
by Mrs Watson, who is a qualified swimming instructor. 

The children in Willows and Maples will also travel by bus accompanied by Mrs Jones or Mrs Parry, Mrs Crump, 
Mrs Suddaby, Mr McDermid, Mrs Hockley and a parent helper on a Thursday afternoon, they will be taught by 
Mr Toothill.  While the children are not swimming, they will be engaged in a learning activity. 

The Governors have agreed to a small increase to the weekly contribution for swimming lessons. The new 
contribution is £2.50 per session. This is due to an increase in transport costs, swimming pool running costs 
and materials. It is only through your weekly donations that we can offer swimming lessons to the children.  If 
your child is unable to swim one particular week, they will have to still travel on the bus and the cost per child 
is still £2.50. The Hawthorns and Hornbeams children will be swimming for 10 weeks (one less due to May 
bank holiday), therefore the cost for this per child is £25.00. The Willows and Maples children will be swimming 
for 11 weeks, therefore the cost for this per child is £27.50. Please make all payments on Wisepay. If you are 
unable to do this please speak to Mrs Hydes or Mrs Fussey. 

 
PE Days 
After the Easter break, week beginning Wednesday 23rd April, all children will need to come to school in 
their PE uniform on Wednesday and Thursday for one week only. 

Once the children start swimming lessons, week beginning Monday 28th April, Hornbeams and Hawthorns will 
need to come in their PE uniform on a Monday (with swimming kit in a bag) and Wednesday.  Willows and 
Maples will need to come to school in their PE uniform on a Wednesday and a Thursday (with swimming kit in 
a bag). 

If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact the school office. 

 
Yours sincerely 
 
Dena Jones 
Head of School        
 


